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[bookmark: _GoBack]COUNCIL OF THE VILLAGE OF BOSQUE FARMS
MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING 
AUGUST 16, 2012

1.  CALL TO ORDER

Mayor Robert G. Knowlton called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.

2.  ROLL CALL

Present were Mayor Robert G. Knowlton, Councilors Bill Kennedy, Wayne Ake, Dolly Wallace and Russ Walkup, Clerk/Administrator Gayle Jones and Assistant Clerk Cheryl Hibdon.  Attorney David Chavez arrived at 6:13 p.m.

3.  SILENT INVOCATION

Mayor Knowlton asked everyone to continue to remember our armed services and their families and those who have passed and our Police, Fire and EMS personnel. 

4.  PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

Councilor Kennedy led the Pledge of Allegiance.

5.  APPROVAL/DISAPPROVAL OF AGENDA

Councilor Walkup moved to approve the agenda.  Councilor Kennedy seconded.  Motion carried unanimously.

6.  APPROVAL/DISAPPROVAL OF MINUTES

July 10, 2012 Public Workshop

Mayor Knowlton stated that the minutes would stand as presented.

July 19, 2012 Regular Meeting

Mayor Knowlton stated that the minutes would stand as presented.

July 19, 2012 Public Hearing on Liquor License Transfer

Mayor Knowlton stated that the minutes would stand as presented.
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7.  DEPARTMENTAL REPORTS

Police Chief Greg Jones gave the monthly report for July.

8. TREASURER’S REPORT 

Final Approval from DFA on FY 2012-2013 Budget

Councilor Wallace moved to approve the July 31, 2012 Treasurer’s Report with DFA’s acceptance of 2012-2013 budget.  Councilor Ake seconded.  Motion carried unanimously.

9.  NON-AGENDA ITEMS – DISCUSSION LIMITED TO 1 1/2 MINUTES

Bob Courtney, Bosque Farms resident, announced that the next forum presentation would be on September 9, 2012 at the Community Center with B.G. Burge as the speaker.

10.  ICIP PUBLIC HEARING

ICIP discussion was based on projects/wish list for 2014 – 2018.

It was noted that the library expansion would be completed soon and therefore removed from the ICIP.

Ms. Jones stated that Shirley Whatley, 911 Director for VRECC, requested adding funding into Bosque Farms ICIP to move the dispatch center out of the Village of Los Lunas Police Department.

Councilor Ake stated that room for the dispatch center was included in the new District Courthouse.  Mayor Knowlton stated that the legislation for the money for the District Courthouse stipulated that it include a designated area for the dispatch center.  Ms. Jones stated that the County told the 911 Board that the District Judges didn’t want the Dispatch Center in the new Courthouse.  There was discussion.

Mayor Knowlton suggested moving the tennis courts to the Woodall property.

Councilor Kennedy suggested moving the waste water dewatering system up on the list.

Mayor Knowlton discussed adding the treatment of Peralta wastewater to the Bosque Farms system.

It was decided that the Waste Water Dewatering System would be changed to Digester and Dewatering System at a cost of $3 million and moved to #2 on the ICIP.
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Councilor Walkup suggested resurfacing the existing tennis courts and leave recreation facilities as they are.

Mayor Knowlton asked if resurfacing the tennis courts should be added to the ICIP.  It was agreed that it should.

Councilor Walkup suggested putting additional parking where the horseshoe pits are.  There was discussion.

END OF PUBLIC HEARING.

11.  NEW BUSINESS

A.  Consideration of Appointment to Library Board

Mayor Knowlton recommended the appointment of Lillie McNabb to the Library Board through March 2013.

Councilor Walkup moved to appoint Lillie McNabb to the Library Board through March 2013.  Councilor Ake seconded.  Motion carried unanimously.

B.  Discussion/Consideration of Mid-Region Metropolitan Planning Organization

Loretta Tollefson, MRCOG, stated that central Valencia County has been designated an “urbanized area” and Bosque Farms needs to either form their own MPO (Metropolitan Planning Organization) or join Mid-Region MPO.  She stated that Valencia County, Peralta and Belen have voted to join the Mid-Region MPO and Los Lunas will decide this month.

Councilor Ake moved to join the Mid-Region Metropolitan Planning Organization.  Councilor Kennedy seconded.  Motion carried with 3 votes.  Councilors Ake, Kennedy and Wallace voted in favor of the motion.  Councilor Walkup did not vote.

Dave Pennella, Transportation Program Manager for MRCOG, announced that an MRMPO meeting would be held on August 23, 2012 at 9:00 a.m. at the Los Lunas Transportation Center.

12.  MAYOR & COUNCILOR’S REPORTS

Councilor Wallace stated that she appreciated all the volunteers who helped at the fair.  She stated that there was a higher attendance at the fair than there ever had been.

Councilor Kennedy stated that he attended the fair and thanked the Keller’s for putting together a nice car show.
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Councilor Ake thanked everyone for the great job with the fair and especially thanked Lillie McNabb for all she does.

Councilor Walkup had no report.

Mayor Knowlton stated that the Bosque Farms Fair was great.  He asked that more people consider volunteering next year.  He announced that there would be a groundbreaking ceremony for the library addition in September.

13.  ADJOURNMENT

Mayor Knowlton adjourned the meeting at 7:17 p.m.

PASSED, APPROVED AND ADOPTED THIS 20TH DAY OF SEPTEMBER 2012

________________________
Robert G. Knowlton, Mayor

(SEAL)


ATTEST:


____________________________
Gayle A. Jones, Clerk/Administrator
